
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH 

MATERNAL MORTALITY REVIEW COMMITTEE 

April 13, 2016 

9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p. m. 

George W. Dunne Building 

69 West Washington 

Chicago, Illinois 

35th Floor 

And 

IDPH Offices 

535 W. Jefferson St., 4th Floor 

Springfield, Illinois 

 

        Chaired: Robin L. Jones, MD 

 

Attendees: Shirley Scott,  Frank Nagorka, Michael Socol, Pat Prentice, Stacie Geller, Abby Koch, 

Trish O’Malley, Gary Loy, Pat Schneider, Joan Briller, Deborah Boyle, Michael Sokol, , Jerome 

Loew,  Kevin Madsen, Robert Abrams ,Dimitrios Mastrogiannis 

 

Absent: Robert Gessner (excused), Paula Melone 

 

IDPH Staff:  Miranda Scott, Nancy Martin, Trishna Harris, Andrea Palmer, Shannon Lightner, 

Tanya Dworkin 

 

MINUTES 

 

1. Welcome to Guests and Introductions                      Robin L. Jones, MD 

Robin Jones, MD welcomed members to the meeting and welcomed members. 

           

2. MMRC Case Reviews and Recommendations    All 

Pat Prentice moved that the meeting be closed at 9:20 am.  Seconded by Trish O’Malley.  The 

meeting was re-opened at 1145 with a motion from Deborah Boyle, seconded by Joan Briller. 

 

3. Review and Approval of Minutes- December 9,  2015   All 

The minutes of the December 9, 2015 meeting were reviewed.   Nancy Martin moved approval, 

Stacie Geller seconded.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

          

4. Call for Emergency Room Physician Nominations   All 

A discussion was held regarding the need for an emergency room physician to be on the MMRC 

especially in light of the ILPQC Statewide Hypertension Project.  A motion was made and 



 

approved unanimously to include and ER MD on the MMRC.  Please send CV’s and description 

of nominee to Pat Prentice. 

  

5. Detecting and Preventing Heart Disease Joan Briller, MD 

Dr Briller presented a Lecture regarding Pregnancy and Subsequent Cardiac risk.  The material 

reflected studies as well as plans pf care for the pregnant patient with cardiac disease.  The 

member s voiced their gratitude for this information as so many maternal death cases now have 

major cardiac factors. 

 

Robin Jones requested that the MMRC create a group to develop recommendations for the care 

of pregnant cardiac patients. Deborah Boyle discussed proper screening to be linked to Medicaid 

contracts.  Dr Loew discusses the absence of interconceputal care coverage for Medicaid patients 

 
      6.       OBHEP Update ........................................................................... Shirley Scott, MS, RNC, APN 

Letters have been sent to all CEO’s from Dr. Shah describing the expectations of the OBHEP 

Update.  

 Shirley Scott described OBHEP update Role Outs in Springfield and Chicago. 

  Discs are coming from IDPH.  Each Perinatal Center will conduct its own Role-Out 

 The members thanked Shirley and her task force for an excellent job. 

 

7.  Request for Maternal Mortality Exhibit at the IL Holocaust Museum...... Robin L. Jones,      

MD 

Members were informed that the Illinois Holocaust Museum has requested an exhibit on 

Maternal death for the Museum to run from September 2016 through January 2017.  

 

      8.  Update on Severe Maternal Mortality Data…………………….Abby Koch/Stacie Geller, Ph.D 

A report on the trial of the SMM form was given with the intent that the form will be used on all 

ICU admissions and on selected OB Hemorrhages with 4 or more units of packed red blood cells 

administrators.  The effective date for all hospitals is July 1, 2016              

 

9 IDPH Report         Andrea Palmer, MPA, MBA, CHSM 

Future plans for an MMRC database approved by the CDC were discussed.  The database is 

being piloted in Ohio, Colorado, Georgia and Delaware.  The database will allow us to create 

accurate data much faster.  The database will contain elements for an abstract and disposition and 

will include a statement of impact that the case may provide.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 1:05 pm 

 

 


